
Question Answer

Is there an interest in pursuing countries in
the areas of Just Transition and Impact
assessment of subnational and/or non-state
actions and will the proposal need to include
any reference to specific countries?

The proposal should be generic and cover all
the requirements in the CFP. The proposal
may include the organization's specific
country and/or technical experience and other
relevant relations to countries to demonstrate
strengths and areas of expertise. All
components listed on page 3 of the CFP are
of interest, including Just Transition and
Impact assessment of subnational and/or
non-state actions. Please also include in the
proposal the maximum number of project
modules your organization has the capacity
to implement before the end of 2025 and also
indicate any economies of scale should your
organization be awarded more than one
country module.

Is there a possibility to extend the deadline
beyond 8 March?

Currently there are no plans to extend the
CFP, but we will post on UNGM if the CFP is
extended.

Do we need to formally express interest for
the submission?

There is no need to formally express interest
for the submission. The proposal should be
accompanied by Annex 1 - Declarations
available under the Documents tab in UNGM,
which needs to be duly signed by a
representative of your organization.

We are submitting the proposal as a
consortium rather than an individual
organization. For the reference letters that
demonstrate applicant's experience, do we
need reference letters for the consortium lead
organization only or for each organization that
is the member of the consortium?

Reference letters should preferably be
included for all consortium partners when and
if the references are considered relevant to
the scope of the CfP. As a minimum
requirement, project reports and/or reference
letters for the latest two non-UNOPS projects
should be included for the consortium lead.

The CFP states that the proposal submission
package should include Annex 2: Protection
from sexual exploitation and abuse (PSEA)
implementing partner self-assessment,
however, there was no template file provided
for Annex 2.

This was an oversight on our end. The
correct spreadsheet has been added under
the Documents tab on 28 February.
Applicants need to fill out the first tab only.

Should the budget be submitted per project
module?

Yes, the budget should be for one project
module (max. USD 108,000), and any
economies of scale with more than one
module should be included if applicable.



How should the project teams be presented if
the submitting organisation has a wide range
of technical experts, but the experts assigned
to a country project module will depend on
the country assigned (language) and
components of the work plan (technical
expertise)?

In this case you may prepare the budget
based on your 'personnel' categories (i.e.
senior expert, junior expert, M&E,
communications, project management, etc.)
and submit a list of team members, their
qualifications and personnel category as a
new tab in the budget document.


